
January 1, 2010

Dear Senator Reed,

In the last few months we've seen the White House extend Constitutional 
rights to non-US citizens - bringing Guantanamo detainees to the US for 
trial - and issue an executive order that could be used to strip US citizens 
of those very same rights: 

Last Thursday, December 17, 2009, The White House 
released an Executive Order "Amending Executive Order 
12425." It grants INTERPOL (International Criminal Police 
Organization) a new level of full diplomatic immunity 
afforded to foreign embassies and select other "International 
Organizations" as set forth in the United States International 
Organizations Immunities Act of 1945. 

By removing language from President Reagan's 1983 
Executive Order 12425, this international law enforcement 
body now operates - now operates - on American soil beyond 
the reach of our own top law enforcement arm, the FBI, and is 
immune from Freedom Of Information Act (FOIA) requests. 

Surely you sir, a West Point graduate, can see the danger in setting such 
precedents. They turn the Constitution on its head. If I've misconstrued 
something, please disabuse me. Otherwise, please take a stand and 
oppose these measures that undermine our Rights and Sovereignty.

Yours,

We the People


